
 

 

 
 
 

 
PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 
 
LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS NO 19 of 2015 

Our Ref:  TM/PYD/22/01/ Vol V 
 
23 April 2015 

 
 
 

Further to Notice to Mariners No 16 Re - Malta International Fireworks Festival 2015 
Fireworks Display in Bugibba, St. Paul’s Bay 

  
  
The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners that further to Notices to 
Mariners No 16 of 2015 regarding fireworks display to be held in Bugibba, St. Paul’s Bay on Saturday, 
2 May 2015 the fireworks display will now be let off from pontoons at 2200 hrs (Local Time). 

Mariners are also informed that the pontoons will be loaded with fireworks from il-Moll tal-Fekruna 
between 1 and 2 May 2015. The pontoons will be towed on the 2 May 2015 to location in area A, B, C, 
D at about 1400 hrs hence the pontoons will be crossing il-Bajja ta’ San Pawl between 1200hrs and 
1400 hrs. 

 
All vessels and bathers are warned to keep well clear and maintain a safe distance of not less than 
200 metres from the pontoons during the above mentioned display. Mariners are to note the above 
and navigate with caution and slow speed they are to give a wide berth to the pontoons also while this 
is navigating between il-Moll tal-Fekruna and the Indicated area. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chart Affected: BA 211b, 2538 


